
Future  of  USFS,  BLM  law
enforcement threatened
By Benjamin Spillman, Reno Gazette-Journal

Federal  law  enforcement  agents  who  combat  illegal
dumping,  conduct  wildland  fire  investigations  and
eradicate environmentally damaging illicit marijuana growing
operations would lose their jobs under a proposal by seven
western lawmakers.

A bill by Rep. Jason Chaffetz, R-Utah, seeks to eliminate the
law enforcement branches of the U.S. Forest Service and Bureau
of Land Management.

The bill, which includes Rep. Mark Amodei, R-Nev., among co-
sponsors, would shift their duties to sheriff’s departments
which would receive block grants to pay for the extra work.
Lawmakers have introduced similar measures in past years, to
no avail.
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